MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

DECEMBER 18, 2013
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Terry Bell, President, R-Salem Township   

John Danko, R-Knox Township         
Scott Fabian, Vice-President, R-Steubenville

Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
   Township                    




Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township
Matt Parise, Secretary, R-Wintersville


Danny Householder, R-Saline Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County   

Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County    


William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County 


Frank Litva, R-Warren Township         
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville
 

Vernon Jackson, R-Wayne Township    
Rick Trzaskoma, R-Toronto               


Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township
Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam                     

             
Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz        



COUNTY ENGINEER             
Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale



James F. Branagan
Mayor David Gaffney, A-Bloomingdale


                     
Kelly Bauknecht, R-Dillonvale



GUESTS                            
Trisha Painter, A-Dillonvale 



Chris Mader                                 
Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire   



Evan Scurti, Jefferson County Port Authority
Ken Stanley, R-Irondale               



Michael Dolak, City of Steubenville         
Mayor John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction      

Donna Hrezo, Jefferson County Port Authority
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant

Jeff Oinonen, JDO Engineering
Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland




George Harrah, R-Smithfield        



STAFF                       
George Beard, R-Tiltonsville 



Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director
Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville             



Richard Fender, Planner
Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township


Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township

Sam Grafton, A-Island Creek Township
OPENING OF MEETING:





President Bell opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 20, 2013 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Householder to accept the minutes of the November 20, 2013 meeting; seconded by Mr. Brownlee; motion passed unanimously. 
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COMMUNICATIONS


President Bell read his resignation from the commission due to ongoing health issues he has been having.  He wanted everyone to know he still wants to stay involved to a degree; he just can’t be as involved as he has been.  A motion was made by Mr. Litva to accept Mr. Bell’s resignation; seconded by Mr. Beard; motion passed unanimously.

Vice-President Fabian announced the three citizen representatives needed to be reappointed to the full commission.  He announced the three current representatives were Brandon Andresen, John Hartline, and Michael Paprocki.  A motion was made by Mayor Fabian to recommend the same representatives to the Board of Commissioners to be reappointed to the Commission; seconded by Mr. Morelli; motion passed unanimously.

Vice-President Fabian announced according to the By Laws of the Regional Planning Commission, starting in January he will move into the Presidents position which will leave the Vice-President’s position open.  Nominations were opened for Vice-President and voting will take place in January.  Mayor Martin nominated Danny Householder for the position of Vice-President; seconded by Mr. Stanley.  There being no further nominations Mr. Stewart made a motion to close nominations; seconded by Mr. Andresen; motion carried unanimously.  The voting will be held in January.


A nomination through a motion was made at our last meeting to have Mr. Ellis, Mr. Litva, and Mr. Sgalla remain on the executive committee.  A motion was made by Mrs. Vargo to have these three gentlemen remain on the Executive Board; seconded by Mr. Beard; motion passed unanimously.


Vice-President Fabian also stated a Citizen Representative needed to be nominated to serve on the Executive Board.  A motion was made by Mr. Stanley to have Mr. Hartline serve as the Citizen Representative on the Executive Board; seconded by Mayor Martin; motion passed unanimously.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Mr. Mucci announced it was sad this evening to hear Mr. Bell submit his letter of resignation.  He has worked very closely throughout the years with Mr. Bell. Director Mucci told the Commission how Mr. Bell has been on top of just about every grant we ever applied for.  Mr. Mucci stated he thinks all the townships and villages understand Mr. Bell’s hard work in the gas and oil industry especially on the road maintenance agreement.  Mr. Mucci told Mr. Bell he will really be missed and thanked him for his dedicated service to the Commission.

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolitions) -   We have heard back from the Attorney General but it is still not clear as far as more funds being available.  Our consultant CT Consultant has been in contact with the Attorney General as well.  They will be having another round but it will include matching funds which we do not have, but we are trying to work out some other details and we are still exploring the avenue of another program which is coming out (Dream Ohio Program) which involves the Land Banking which our Planner has been doing research on.


The Director did have the opportunity within the last couple of weeks to talk to both the State Senator (Lou Gentile) and our State Representative (Jack Cerra) and everyone is probably aware that the State is considering what they consider a capital budget for projects.  Originally some of the guidelines and understanding of the capital budget was they wanted projects that really had some significant impact in job creation and also more of a brick and mortar.  Through discussions of both the house and senate, some of this is changing and they are going to accept (not that it will be approved) some infrastructure improvement projects.  If everyone recalls earlier this year we submitted a project for the 2013 Community Development Funding sharing with the County Engineer the road in Steubenville Township (7B, the Commercial Avenue project) which we were looking for about $300,000.00 funding for that project.  We had a very short period of time, so the Director submitted this project to both the Senators office and to the Representatives office and we had to go through the organization, OMEGA.  We have submitted this project and we are hoping that with both the Senator and Representative on board we can see this in the capital budget. 
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CIP (Community Investment Plan) – Over the past five years the Committee (RPC, BHJ, Chamber of Commerce, Soil & Water, and EGCC) has been meeting and with the adoption of our Land Use Plan they have decided to publish and update.  The update will be a full color insert in the Herald Star. 
Water and Sewer-The Sanitary Sewer project has started and the first drawdown has been submitted to the State. 


Director Mucci introduced the guests at the meeting which included Evan Scurti who is the Director of the Port Authority, Donna Hrezo, from the Port Authority, Jeff Oinonen from JDO Engineering who helped with our CDBG Projects this year, and Michael Dolak who is the Engineer with the City of Steubenville.
PLANNERS REPORT

The Planner stated all he had to report was that he is working on the Brownfield Grant which is due January 22, 2014 and he is collecting information and letters of support for that.
FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported in the Regional Planning account as of the end of November 2013, the receipts were $232,078.96 with disbursements of $152,186.25 which left a balance of $79,892.71. She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.  

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be January 22, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Householder to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Morelli; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Matt Parise, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

